TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING




NOVEMBER 20, 2018
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & Stephen Walker

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington

Absent: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz, John Brust Delaware Engineering and 

Town Attorney Larry Gardner

The President called the meeting to order at 7:37 p.m.
THE MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 25, 2018 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was not present.
2.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was not able to attend tonight’s meeting he has sent a report for the Board’s review.  “Kyle will be reading water meters the last week of November and the first week of December to get them all set for the billing cycle. The water usage in Hensonville has dropped substantially now that the project is nearing completion. As far as the project goes, I see there is some clean up, the vault needs to be done for the interconnect, hydrant markers need to be installed on the hydrants and I would love to have a set of as built plans asap for the system so we know where everything is once it is buried in snow. There is also a drainage issue that the DOT called me about across from Cuomo’s Cove that needs to be addressed. I have discussed all this with Danny. The Elm Ridge pump house has a bad black mold issue I have sprayed it with chlorine to hopefully take care of that. I was hoping to get pricing on a low-level alarm for up there, twice in two months there has been a leak at Elm Ridge and it has drained the tanks. Once drained, the jet pumps run dry, get air locked, get overheated and can fail. The alarm would call me and alert me of an issue before this happens. Other than that, everything seems to be working well. All my testing besides routine sampling has been done for the year and everything has passed with no issues”.   Supervisor Pelham will not be signing any checks for anyone. The vault still has not even been installed.  No checks will be signed for Delaware Engineering till the Board gets some as-builts.  The Supervisor would like the Board to go look at the Elm Ridge pump house as it has a mold issue and make any suggestions to get this resolved.  Also, an alarm should be installed.
3.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #22 OF 2018: the 2018 Unmetered and Metered water billing reflected the rate increases which was authorized due to certain proposed Water District Improvements.  The total amount collected to date for Unmetered is $1,112.18 and Metered is $1,449.91 for total amount collected $2,562.09. Be it resolved to authorize the Supervisor to take 
WATER DISTRICT MEETING (CON’T)


NOVEMBER 20, 2018

one half of the total amount collected $1,281.05 and transfer to the Water Improvement Account to be used for improvements in the Water District.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Van Valin, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.  WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #23 OF 2018: the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance the Water District Accounts.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.

4.PROPOSED DRAFT WATER DISTRICT LOCAL LAW # OF 2018 (Amend Local Law #3 of 2007)  WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION # OF 2018: Proposing the Adoption of The Amended Water Use Law and Scheduling Public Hearing for Same.   A motion to set a Public Hearing for December 27, 2018 @ 7:45 pm was made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Walker, with all in favor.
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #11 contained vouchers #180-188, totaling $1,233.33 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner        Murray, with all in favor.

EFC-PHASE 2 WATER PROJECT WARRANT #19 contained vouchers #58-59, totaling $92,332.17 was not audited and was not approved for payment. Per Supervisor Pelham and the Board this was pulled from the meeting.  The Supervisor and the Board have a punch list that has not been completed.
WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #22-P (printed 11/9/18) contained 1 claim; totaling $83.60 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with all in favor. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with all in favor.
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